## The Giddings News

January 29, 1953

## LUTHERAN BROTHERHOOD

## AREA MEETING

## HELD AT LA GRANGE

The Brenham Area Brotherhood meeting convened at St. Paul's Lutheran Church, La Grange, on Tuesday, Jan. 20, with 171 members and 9 visitors present.

The meeting was opened with the hymn, "O Zion Haste Thy Mission High Fulfilling," followed by scripture and prayer by Wm. F. Hofmann. E. W. Meiners, president of the La Grange Brotherhood, presented the program which consisted of a song by a quartet composed of Harvey Dippel, Mrs. Wilbert Jaster, Mrs. E. W. Meiners, and E. W. Meiners, accompanied by Mrs. Bob Kirsch, organist.

The Rev. O. K. Oelke of the Hope Lutheran Church, Houston, addressed the assembly on Home Missions. He spoke mostly of his work in the city of Houston, of the progress they have made as a Mission Congregation, and the possibilities of future Mission work there.

The business meeting was presided over by F. C. Sommer, area president. A letter of thanks for the contribution to the A&M Lutheran Student Foundation was read by the secretary, G. E. Jaehne.

After the hymn "O Master Let Me Walk With Thee," the Rev. H. T. Flachmeier of St. Paul's, La Grange, closed the meeting with prayer and benediction.

A social hour and refreshments were enjoyed after the meeting.